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Ms Sandra Lambert AM 
Chair 
ACT Remuneration Tribunal 
PO Box 964 
CIVIC SQUARE  ACT  2608 
remtrib@act.gov.au   
 
 
Dear Ms Lambert 
 
The ACT Health System Council (the Council) has been established to provide the Minister for Health 
and the Minister for Mental Health with strategic advice on health service planning, the 
commissioning of services and the future direction of the ACT health system. Along with public 
servants who have been appointed as part of their position, the Minister for Health has appointed 
independent external members to the Council, for which a determination on remuneration, 
allowances and other entitlements is required. The ACT Health System Council is a non-statutory 
advisory body that will meet at least four times per year and more frequently if required.  
 
Under section 10 (1) of the Remuneration Tribunal Act 1995, I request that you inquire into and 
determine the remuneration, allowances and other entitlements to be paid or granted to the 
independent Council members who will hold public office by virtue of their appointment. I have 
signed the attached Notifiable Instrument in relation to the Chair, Deputy Chair and independent 
members of the Council. I have also attached the Council’s Terms of Reference and a completed 
Public Officer Holder Questionnaire to assist the Remuneration Tribunal in making its determination. 
 
Should the Tribunal require additional information about the Council please contact                             
Ms Kate Chambers, Executive Branch Manager, ACT Health System Performance Branch,                       
ACT Health Directorate via email at ACTHealthSystemcouncil@act.gov.au. 



Thank you for your consideration of remuneration for the independent members of the Council. 

Yours sincerely 

Andrew Barr MLA 
Chief Minister  

18 October 2023


